ROCHON SANDS HALL AND RECREATION ASSOCIATION

MINUTES 

October 24, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. 

Attendees:

Marion Fletcher, Bill Fletcher, Blaine Brinson, Nadine Primrose, Brian Buck, Jay Byer, Carol Dyck, Sandy Berg, Tamara Wheeler
Missing: Peter Wood, Kim Algar, Karla Holt, Harriette Hudson
Meeting Chaired by Tamara Wheeler
1. Brian Buck moved that the agenda be approved.    CARRIED
2. The minutes of the August 22, 2015 were moved by Marion Fletcher.  CARRIED
3. As Harriette Hudson was absent, Carol Dyck moved that the treasurer’s report be deferred to the next meeting.  CARRIED. 
4. Committee Reports
a) Village Council Update was provided by Blaine Brinson and reported that they have contracted Carson and McCullough to prepare next steps for the Village Square project as well as paid their outstanding bill.  Some paving is being completed for Beach Street West and the Marina parking lot.
b) Regional Recreation Board – Sandy Berg will be attending the next meeting.  Carol Dyck and Sandy will work a submission for the Grants.  

c) Village Square Project – Peter Wood submitted a written report for this meeting which was accepted as presented.
d) Website – The website is constantly being updated and has had excellent response.  
e) Hall Maintenance – Panic bars will be looked at for the doors.  The cold air intake needs to be checked out as well as the fan on the stove. 

f) Rentals – Nadine indicated that we have many bookings for 2016 and the board had her schedule for our events for next year. 
5. Reports on events:

a) Pig Roast – This was a great success with $2869 profit.
b) Oktoberfest – a profit of $1295 was split between the association and the Bar Harbour camp.  Discussion was held regarding the splitting of future events such as this.

c) Casino & AGLC Approved funds – The casino was a big success thanks to the volunteers. We may need to use the casino funds for maintenance as the village square is deemed to be a village responsibility as they own the land.
d) Monster Mash – The decision was made to go ahead with this function even though the ticket sales have not been high to this date.     
6. Old Business 

a) Playgrounds – another inspection has been made on the playgrounds.  The Village will share the results once they receive an update  
b) Tennis Court Upgrade/Pickle Ball court markings –We received a quote from Border Paving for $50,000.  We are still waiting to hear from the original company for more information.
c) Purchase of Floor Scrubber – Bill Fletcher moved and Nadine Primrose seconded that we purchase a floor scrubber.  CARRIED

7. New Business

a) February Event – Tamara recommended that we host a due the long weekend in February.  Peter Wood is coordinating with the local snowmobile club a poker rally so we will look at joining the two events 

8. Next meeting – December 12, 2015  at 9:00 am 

9. Sandy Berg moved the meeting be adjourned at 10:30 am 

